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Minutes

PRESENT:
Donna Floyd (Chair), Jason Berner, Helen Kalkstein, Robbie Kunkel, Jennifer Ounjian, Kenyetta Tribble, Wendy Williams

I.  Sample of the Online form for Reporting SLOs That We Need
Wendy referred everyone to a sample SLO Assessment report that would be used when CurricuNet is available.  Wendy explained the form.  The next thing to be done is to tie in all the SLO Assessment results to campus-wide decision making.  The SLO Assessment report would be one of the tools to help support this activity.  

The cost to add the SLO Assessment component to CurricuNet is about $10,000 and Donna doesn’t know where the additional funds will come from.  Google Docs or Survey Monkey could also be used as a database for SLO Assessments.  Jason indicated that CurricuNet should be ready to use in early to mid-March.  He suggested we wait to see how CurricuNet works and what is available, and then determine what to do and how to pay for it.  

Wendy reiterated that the college must collect actionable data that has the information that will help us plan and make decisions.  That’s the whole point of SLOs.  All decision making should be based on evidence.  There were concerns about who would be filling out the forms.  Some of the questions are subjective.  Wendy responded that another point of SLOs is to discuss the findings within the department.  It was felt that this should be included in the instructions.  Wendy thinks the new form will be less time consuming than the current form.  Some thought it looked like it would take more time.     
Donna also thought we should wait until March to see how the college could use CurricuNet.  She would also like to look at the SLO component that already exists on CurricuNet.  It was asked if any other community colleges are using the CurricuNet component to track SLO assessments, and Wendy didn’t know of any.  At some point it must be determined how to get this data.  Once CurricuNet is up and running, someone can be designated to have access to the data to determine what data should be extracted. 

II. Do We Want to Start Evaluating How Well SLOs are Reported/Conducted?
Some campuses actually do an evaluation of the SLO Assessment results to see if they’re being done correctly.  The college needs to strengthen its efforts on evaluating SLO Assessment.  Currently, we just check to see if the assessment form has been completed.  Wendy asked the Committee if this is something we should consider.  The CIC does look at the quality of the SLOs for all new courses.  Sometimes when doing the assessment, it’s realized that the SLO was not correct.  But the SLO for a new course does go through some scrutiny at CIC.  The question then came up about bad assessments and who has the authority to tell the faculty member the assessment needs to be fixed.  Donna asked about a checklist.  Jennifer said it’s been suggested that a form be created that could be filled out at departmental meetings anonymously.  It was the consensus that the college should begin evaluating SLO assessments, but the division dean has the authority to tell someone to rewrite their SLO assessments.  Once that has been accomplished there should be a clean slate and more thought needs to be put into SLOs and assessments.  
Jason will do the assessments for his division if he has the data.  Writing the assessment is easy if the data is there.  Jason thought each division should have someone that will write the assessments.  Wendy said that‘s what the DIC person could do.  

The plan for evaluating SLO Assessments by the Accrediting Commission has not been established.  The Commission will meet in March to determine a procedure.  Helen thinks she'll need help getting her division to meet the deadline.  It will take pressure in some cases.
The meeting adjourned at 5:05 p.m.
Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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